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 Draft 

Commission Members Present:  Mark Lane, Chairman; Lyn Stan Vice-Chair; Larry Smith; Pam Fitzgerald, 

Don Janik and Gary Martin.  (6)  

Mark called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  

1. Meeting Minutes. The meeting minutes from April were reviewed and accepted. 

2. There was no Treasurer’s Report this month 

3. Art on the Common 

Carol Whalen spoke about the Art on the Common Event planned for Saturday, June 3, 10 AM- 5 PM. 

Sunday is the rain day. Set up can begin Friday at 3PM. We have three, 8 foot banners that can be 

reused. 

4. Fields/Use, Cal Ripken/Fees 

We continue to review our field usage relationships, and monitor the maintenance required to keeps 

our fields in safe and usable condition.  

Mark introduced the idea of Community Movie Night, championed by Jill Swazey. The Commission 

agreed to provide support for the event which is planned for Friday, June 16 at Governor Weare Park. 

This is to be a free event, with the objective of fun for all. Bring your blanket, and spread out on the 

grass and enjoy the show! Gary will contact Lori Ruest to see if we can get the field sprayed in advance, 

and Mark will check with the sports teams to see if there is a time conflict. 

 

5. Castleberry Fair  

The Castleberry Fair struggled with the weather this year, and was rained out on the Sunday. There was 

no refund of fees given, and none was requested. 

6. Farmer’s Market Update by Lyn Stan 

The plans for the Farmer’s Market on the Common was cancelled for 2017. The organizers feel that they 

got too late of a start for a successful season. They will try again in 2018. 

 

7. Summer Camp 2017 

Camp this year will happen July 10- Aug 4. Stacey Bellen will head up the program again. 

8. The Town Improvement Committee has engaged Jones & Beach, an engineering firm, to survey and 

assist with permitting a potential projet to build a town dock at the end of Depot Road. The Parks & Rec 

Commission voted to approve to spend up to ??? toward support of this project. Vote in favor was 

unanimous. 
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Lyn Stan and the Seacoast Concert Series are the owners of a mobile PA system. Lyn has collected the 

system, and now has it under her control. 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, June 19, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Gary Martin 

Secretary of the Evening 
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